
SVAPA PARENT SUPPORT GROUP MINUTES 
 
MEETING 
Wednesday 18 May 2011. 
 
OPENED 
Meeting opened at 7.00pm. 
 
ATTENDEES 
Dr Dale Irving, Bill Armstrong, Melenie Wood, Jo-Anne Allery, Steven Audino, Julie Parker, 
Kerrie Brown, Sharon Cockroft, Sonja Davidson, Moss Johnson, Teresa McClelland, Pernilla 
Ellies, Michelle Wray  
 
APOLOGIES 
Shellie Carter, Claire Sowden 
 
PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Motion to approve Minutes of 16 March 2011. Moved Melenie Wood, Seconded Michelle 
Wray. 
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES 
No longer a requirement to fund Term 2 SVAPA choir Accompanist. 
 
 
REPORT FROM HoLA: ARTS, DR DALE IRVING 
1 Switch to EARLY MORNING ENRICHMENT CLASSES (7.30am start) begins this 

week. With this meetings backing I have sought A Voice and a Movement teacher. On 
Thursday we now have TWO classes: A Cappella singing with Harry Owen and 
Broadcasting with Bill Armstrong. On Friday we will have Movement with Genevieve 
Moran a sessional dance and physical theatre lecturer from ECU. The two presenters 
have WWC cards and Genevieve is a qualified teacher. I will be present at both classes 
in the Tricycle. 2 Presenters: 1 hour @ $100 for term (8 weeks)=$1600. To continue for 
year means Term 3 – 10x2x100=$2000 and Term 4 – 8x2x100=$1600. Total for 
enrichment classes: est. $4200. 

 
2 Bill Armstrong- kindly offered to take Broadcasting Enrichment for the term and 

suggested breakfast for all instead of being paid. Kind indeed and a great idea if we can 
work out when to have it (7am start!!!!). 

 
3 HELIX –possible SVAPA student and parent evening 7 June. Tony from de Vine cellars 

with whom we have had support and dealings over the years. Interest? Flyer and 
Poster Would prefer if organised through SVAPA Parents and students rather than a 
school excursion. 

 
4 SVAPA students to help with stage management of Music concerts. Three Year 10s & 

Year 9s to be canvassed. Year 9s may use towards their Certificate II qualification. 
 
5 Certificate II in Live production, theatre and events. Married to SVAPA Project class, 

Arts’ events: From Year 9 devised show 2011, Arts Festival Day 2012, portfolio of arts’ 
management events even from this year. Arts auction, etc. Combination of class work 
and events over 12-18 month period. Evening in Term 3 to explain to parents and 
students. Catherine Smith to attend. 

 
6 Saturday Enrichment Workshop; 11 June. Funds for artists? Usually 3 artists @ 4 hours 

@ $100=$1200. 
 
7 SVAPA Tour meeting and update on fundraising. 
 
8 SVAPA Project Class completed. 



 
Dr Dale Irving presented Take your Pick handout (May 13, Page 3) in the West Australian 
SVAPA write up and advertising for information. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Treasurer not present. No outlay of funds so financial situation the same as last meeting’s 
report. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
1 SVAPA/Music Tour 2012 currently 22 students attending. Bunnings rejected fundraising 

application. Meeting to arrange other fundraising options to be advised.  
 
2 Art Auction 25 June 2011. Melenie Wood will arrange an email, requesting parent and 

student commitment for assistance to cover various jobs over the three days including 
preparation, cleanup and the Art Auction event. On the night Catalogue Sellers, Car 
Park Attendants, Clean Up, Wrapping will be required. Assistance is required Friday 
from 4:00 p.m., Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m., Viewing starts at 5:00 p.m. and 
Auction Starts at 7:00. Sunday pack up is from 10:00 a.m. 

 
3 SVAPA Project Class completed. 
 
4 SVAPA Workshop 11 June 2011. Motion to approve Saturday Enrichment Workshop 

funding $1200. Moved Melenie Wood, Seconded Kerrie Brown. Pernilla Ellies and 
Michelle Wray will buy and prepare lunch for approximately 50 students during the 
Workshop for reimbursement ($100). Other committee members offered assistance on 
the day. Steven Audino offered to assist with donated items from Harvey Fresh. 

 
5 Thursday Morning Options. Motion to approve Early Morning Enrichment Classes 

funding up to $5000 until the end of the year. Moved Sharon Cockroft, Seconded Kerrie 
Brown. Steven Audino offered to assist with some donated items from Harvey Fresh for 
broadcasting breakfast. 

 
6 Future Excursions/Incursions to be decided. 
 
EXTRA BUSINESS ARISING 
Midsummer’s Night Dream Performance Supper raised $165 after expenses. 
 
All students accepted SVAPA positions for 2012. Welcome night is Tuesday 15 November, 
2011 and this year will have donated wine, tea and coffee instead of a liquor licence. 
 
CLOSED 
Meeting closed at 8.03.   The next SVAPA Parent Support Group meeting will be held 
Wednesday 15 June, 7.00pm in the Tricycle Theatre – entrance via Learoyd Street Gate at 
the rear of the school. 


